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September 9, 2015
GBOS Budget Work Session #1
MINUTES 
 6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 6:20 p.m.  Erin Eker, Co-Chair   

     Attending are Erin Eker and Sam Daniel.  Tommy O’Malley arrived at 6:30PM

Robert Snitzer and Jerry Fox are excused

Agenda additions, revisions and final approval
GBOS Budget Work Session Agenda Approved
New Business:
1. 2016 Fire Department Budget 

Chief Chadwick, Terry Kadel and Will Day attended to present budget.

Currently major unknown item is potential cost overruns of fire hall construction.  Plan is currently at 65% level of completion, should have potential overruns for the next budget meeting.  These costs could also be financed over several years.  Kyle Kelley adds that MOA is aware that funding from Girdwood is finite and that recent bidding has been very competitive, with construction coming below estimates.

Overall costs are similar to 2015 budget.

Currently budgeting additional $25,000 for training time for new Fire Chief.

Likely that new chief will require higher compensation than current chief, however budget currently shows increase of $25,000, which covers cost of training with 2 paid chiefs.  

Chief is asked to provide comparable salaries to GBOS at next budget meeting.
Vehicle Replacement plan discussed.

Recently acquired/replaced are:

Side by side 4 wheeler, Boat, Data 911 system is coming soon, currently being worked on in Anchorage, Rescue 41 is heading out for refurbishment soon and should be back in service in February.

Future projects:

Suburban and Tender need to be replaced   Chief suggests that in future years additional funding could be sought from State of AK and FEMA.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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IGC’s are out of GVFD control and although they have been stable, they are not clearly known.  Some IGC budget lines are blank as they have been incorporated into Admin in IGC’s.

2. 2016 Parks and Recreation Budget

Overall decrease of $11,000 in P&R budget, mostly thru removing 406 fund increase requests, which will be handled instead by moving funds from Undesignated Funds into these areas.

Requesting part-time position to help with park maintenance/gardening.  This was budgeted in 2015 but hiring wasn’t’ possible until mid-summer, when it was decided not to pursue the position.  It is more efficient to hire for this position than to contract out for it.
Parks projects that are being budgeted for are:

Repair/work on volleyball court

Picnic tables for Lions Park

Court surfacing and repair work on skate park ramps

New horseshoe pit

New bridge on Iditarod Trail behind school

Cost of contracted repair and maintenance services is budgeted to go up as the area has grown to include Town Square Park mowing.

Non-Profit Rec Grants amount to the largest budget item in Parks and rec.  This year there is a new group requesting grant funding, and increase in request by one of the long-standing recipients. To create a flat budget, items are removed from other programs to balance the budget.

Parks and Rec 406 fund budget request lowered from 100,000 in 2015 to $75,000 in 2016

Tommy requests that Kyle add to budget the cost of crossing guard at Alyeska/Hightower 7 days/wk through summer months from 10A-5P daily.  

3. 2016 Roads Budget

Overall increase of $15,000, adding Margaret’s position to full-time.
Roads contract plan is to continue with current budget and see how it goes with likely increase in costs.

Expect increase in costs of salt, asphalt.

New roads contractor to be announced later this month.

Currently $656,000 in Undesignated Funds

Recommend moving funds as follows:

$50,000 to Roads 406 account

$25,000 to Community Center 406 account

Bottom line is that with decrease in Parks and Rec and increase in Public works, the budget is increased by approximately $4,000.

4. 2016 Cemetery Budget
There should be $15,000 in cemetery budget currently, as these funds were approved by GBOS for cemetery project in previous years, but there was no line item for it in the budget.

In addition, he requests $26,000 be added in 2016 budget. If it is not spent in 2016 it can be used to create Cemetery 406 fund.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

Chief Chadwick to provide:
Update on anticipated cost overruns for fire hall construction project.

Update on comps for salary for new Fire Chief.

Margaret to add cemetery budget request and crossing guards request to GBOS agenda

Request for Executive Session:
None

Meeting adjourned at 7PM 
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